Cheyenne Theater Meeting Minutes

April 5, 2021

Attending: Board Members Margyre Anholtz, Pat Cress,Larry
Barnes and Robert Grace; and Manager Jessica Lee. Meeting is held
at 6:00 PM, in the Cheyenne Theater lobby.

Brent Rueb could not attend because of a covid-related issue, and Lila sent the accounting
information prior to the meeting.

We do have a quorum attending.
The minutes were approved by acclamation.

The treasurer's report which Lila provided was also approved with a motion,
second, and unanimous vote.

Robert then moves, and Margyre seconds a motion to formally approve Pat Cress and
Larry Barnes as new board members. We thank Justin Lohr for his fine service in the past.

Jessica and Robert report that the sound system has had some problems. We think that the
pre-amp is failing, and note that we had to return money to five patrons on Sunday when the
sound failed.

The gain on the amplifier was set to 100%, and JR set it to 75%, although we aren't sure this
is the problem. Also, two of the speaker horns are damaged. JR is actively working on the
sound-system issue, which we appreciate. He will call the new maintenance person, Mark.
(Mark replaced Dennis.)

There is discussion that we might need to upgrade portions of the sound system when we
renovate the building, and we think that consulting Mark would probably make sense in this
determination.

Robert also thinks that we should replace the (low voltage?) wiring that feeds the seat and
aisle lighting, as it has been problematic and appears worn in places.

It was agreed that we need to do a complete inventory of the various systems prior to
approving the engineer’s proposal for the renovation.

Robert reports that the new Godzilla movie did quite well nationally, with the largest box office
gross since the covid debacle began. This is seen as a hopeful “light at the end of the tunnel”
for the movie business.

We approve a motion to adjourn at 6:30 PM.



